
 

 

 

 

 

Weekly Terrace Bay Waterfront Development Construction Update 

February 4th 2021 

 

Please be advised that... 

• Current project schedule indicates project will be completed in April/May 2021 
• Construction contractor will continue to work throughout the winter/spring season 
• Construction continues on the boardwalk around the building 
• The new boardwalk will end at the gazebo site location, which has been cleared. The construction 

of the gazebo will be considered in the near future 
• Windows and doors of the pavilion building have been installed 
• Contractor has completed the roof system 
• Contractor has completed the stone work 
• Contractor has started taping the drywall 
• Wells are being drilled this week for potable water and geothermal heating. 
• Contractor continues to install siding 
• Back-up propane heating system has been installed 
• Electrical power has been installed to the building 
• Contractor is receiving and storing construction materials within the construction zone, 
• General public has access to the beach area that is not included in the construction zones, 
• Camping is not allowed on Terrace Bay Beach, 
• Overnight parking for vehicles and boat trailers is allowed in designated areas only (i.e. parallel 

parking to the edge of the road and stall parking by the docks). 

Please be cautious around the work activities and observe all signage and posted detours. You may 
contact the Town Office at (807) 825-3315 should you have any questions or require any further 
information. 

 
Dean Main  
Community Development Supervisor 
Township of Terrace Bay 
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